

DPW - STREET & SOLID WASTE DIVISION

Stacy Winkelman
Operations Manager

Matt Willmann
Asst. Operations Manager

Jane Flanigan Admin. Asst.

Christopher Newberry Public Works Project Mgr Tom Nickels Foreman Jason Heller Foreman

TO:

Alderperson Wetzel & Public Works Commission

FROM:

Stacy Winkelman

RE:

Agenda Items

DATE:

February 7, 2023

Alderperson Wetzel & Commission Members:

I have one item on the agenda for your review, discussion, and possible approval. It is regarding solid waste charges for 402-1/2 E. Main Street.

I received a request from Kenn Fox who runs Paramount Guitars, LLC out of 402 E. Main Street. He has stated that the unit above (402-1/2 E. Main Street) is being used as office space, not as a rental and hasn't been used as a rental for over 16 years. He is requesting that the monthly charge of \$14.08 for solid waste services be removed from his utility bill.

Matt Willmann, our Assistant Operations Manager, has been in the unit in question many times and can confirm it is indeed being used as office space and a recording studio, not a rental unit. I have attached the request from Mr. Fox for your review.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Respectfully,

Stacy Winkelman
Operations Manager

Enclosure

Stacy Winkelman

From:

Kenn Fox <kenn@pguitars.net>

Sent:

Thursday, January 19, 2023 9:51 AM

To:

Stacy Winkelman

Subject:

402/402 1/2 E Main St

As per our phone conversation...

We have been paying for garbage pickup at 402 and 402 1/2 E Main St for over 16 years. We do not use the garbage pickup. The apartment at 402 E Main has never been rented, and serves as office space for the business at 402 E Main.

We are interested in opting out of the Garbage service, since it has never, and will never be used.

Thankyou

Kenn Fox

Paramount Guitars IIc

608-513-1158